National Multi-Agency Coordinating Group

3833 South Development Avenue; Boise, ID 83705

NMAC Correspondence M2024-15 September 25, 2024

To: Geographic Area Coordinating Group Chairs and Geographic Area Coordination
Center Managers

From: National Multi-Agency Coordinating Group

Subject: Rescind NMAC Correspondence M2024-14 National Preparedness Level 4 NMAC
Management of Crews and Complex Incident Management Teams effective
September 26 at 0730 MDT

National Preparedness Level 3 (PL3) will be in effect at 0730 MDT on Thursday September 26. As a
result, the National Multi-Agency Coordinating Group (NMAC) Correspondence M2024-14
National Preparedness Level 4 NMAC Management of Crews and Complex Incident Management
Teams is rescinded simultaneously (0730 MDT on September 26, 2024).

The NMAC will continue to assign coordination responsibility for Type 1 and Type 2IA crew,
Complex Incident Management Team (CIMT), smokejumper support functions.

The National CIMT Rotation will resume October 1, 2024. Please monitor the national rotation
website for daily CIMT availability at https://www.nifc.gov/nicc/logistics/overhead.

In accordance with the National Interagency Standards for Resource Mobilization (NISRM), NMAC
will monitor CIMT assignments and may engage with Geographic Areas as necessary to achieve
team experience objectives, ensure proficiency, manage fatigue, or for other reasons.

The IMSR will continue to be produced daily.

Thank you for your continued collaboration throughout the 2024 fire year.

/s/ Dave Haston

Chair/National Multi-Agency Coordinating Group



https://www.nifc.gov/nicc/logistics/overhead

